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Richard Hulcher works in the Mining and Non-Point Source Section of ADEM, the Alabama Department of Environmental Management.  He actively works between many agencies, and tries to coordinate many points of view.

On a regular basis, ADEM makes a multitude of permitting decisions.  Suffice it to say that in some unincorporated areas, whether it is a landfill, family farm, or lately, a rock quarry, not all of these decisions are to everyone’s liking.  

ADEM’s environmental authority is limited to that which is given to it by the Alabama Legislature.  Implementation of that body of law, through applicable regulations, involves setting limits on an activity through the issuance of a permit to control discharge of pollutants.  For example, if an activity will have air emissions and/or water discharges, limits are placed upon these releases to ensure that applicable air and water quality requirements are met.  Permits of this nature are subjected to public review before a final decision is made.  This almost invariably involves responding to legitimate concerns, but ones that are not within the Department’s authority.  

In some permitting situations, reasonable requirements to implement recognized effective Best Management Practices and pollution prevention or control measures can sometimes have a limited, localized effect of constraining some use of some portion of land.  However, the majority of these decisions are predicated on the need for effective pollution control and protection of State waters.  In some cases, as with the Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation or CAFO rules, while buffers are required to be implemented as a pollution management practice designed to protect streams or attenuate potential offsite odors, implementation of these buffers also serves to forestall the need for other expensive administrative or technical requirements that might otherwise be called for.

To their great credit, the Alabama agricultural community has worked cooperatively and diligently in the implementation of effective, but fair, water quality rules for animal production agriculture.

ADEM is not a zoning or land use planning agency.  ADEM does not decide whether an activity should be allowed at a particular location, but rather the environmental conditions which must be met if the activity is sited there.  While there may be situations where environmental permit limitations are such that the proposal is not viable, this is generally not the case.  Importantly, it is the applicant who makes the viability determination.  By default, there is no siting decision in most of the unincorporated area of the state because the Alabama Legislature has not empowered most of the counties, and certainly not ADEM, to do what cities are authorized to do, which is to plan for and accommodate development through zoning.

I have a few slides which hopefully will provide a little perspective on the number of active water quality permits ADEM manages.

I will be glad to answer any questions.  
